[image: image1.png]BOULDOER

HHHHHHHHHH

REPARATOR

Home of
Fhe Boxers






To: Boulder Prep Board

From: Lili Adeli, Development Director
Date: December 1, 2010
Re:  Development Report

Grants:

1. Colorado Department of Education – Our grant for expelled and at-risk students was renewed for the second year. We did not fully expend the grant last year so, that money was carried over into this fiscal year. The total grant amount is for $77,900.
2. Impact on Education – We applied for four classroom mini-grants and three of them were awarded for $600 each. One was to buy an embroidery sewing machine so the business class could start a company, the second was to buy engineering models and supplies for an introductory course and the third was for science lab equipment to offer more experiments. 
3. Quest Technology Grant – We submitted two proposals. One is for $5000 to buy an additional smartboard for a classroom and the other is for $1000 to buy Geometers Sketchpad, as software used to teach math. Notifications will be made in May.  
4. Gates Family Foundation – I spoke with the grant manager and she said that they would be open to a proposal for matching funds to buy Melton’s space or move into a larger facility. They gave us a grant for $75K three years ago when we bought our current building. They will grant around 10% of the purchase price. 
Other News:
Boulder Prep has served as a leader in the state with regard to accountability for Alternative Education Campuses (AECs). I worked extensively with the director of Planning and Assessment to come up with appropriate measures for the school. Our plan was approved by the district, and the data shows that the school is doing extremely well with student growth and achievement. 

Over the last year, the school has been involved in a “sports league” with the Boulder Police Department. Our students and staff have competed against the Police in basketball, volleyball, soccer and bowling.
This year, for Thanksgiving, individual staff members purchased turkeys, stuffing, mashed potatoes, and canned goods to donate to students. We gave out seven complete meals to families in need. Many students have shared their financial hardships with us, and we have been sending food home with them on a regular basis. We have also noticed an increase in consumption at lunch, so we are preparing 10-15% more food each day to meet the demands. 
We could always use school supplies like pens, pencils, paper, spiral notebooks and binders. If you are at the store and could pick up a package or two of these items it would be extremely helpful. 
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